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21 August 2009 

ASB takes action on Senate recommendations
In upholding the spirit of self-regulation, the Advertising Standards Bureau, has taken action in response to recommendations made last year by the Senate inquiry into the sexualisation of children in the contemporary media environment.

“We have listened, taken part and responded to concerns expressed during and after the inquiry, and took the recommendations seriously,” Advertising Standards Bureau, Chief Executive Officer, Ms Fiona Jolly said.
“The beauty of self regulation is that we can respond to community concerns— we don’t need to wait for government approvals,” she said.

The ASB has acted on formal recommendations made in the report as well as several recommendations which were in the body of the report, but not part of the formal recommendations.

“I believe the work we have done in actively engaging with the community, with interest groups and others concerned about sexualisation of children will place us well if a follow up to the inquiry is held as suggested in recommendation one of the Senate report,” Ms Jolly said.

“We have promoted our complaints process to the community and doubled the number of Board meetings held each year to provide even more timely resolution of complaints.

“We have completed two research projects and have started on a third round of research which will focus on community attitudes about sex, sexuality and nudity in advertising and will look closely at the effect of the different mediums used, such as billboards,” Ms Jolly said.

She said work with other industry and media organisations continues apace. Initiatives related to advertising to children and updates to current Codes are now also administered by the ASB.
“We have taken part in symposiums and seminars to update advertisers and advertising agency personnel about changes to Codes and the findings of our research. We are in constant touch with the AANA and offer any assistance needed to ensure they have the information they need to develop new processes, such as a copy advice service, and to assist in their revision of the Codes in line with community sentiment.

Information about issues of complaint and statistics are available at www.adstandards.com.au.

Contact: Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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